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Campgrounds Reopen on Odell Lake

Two campgrounds, Sunset Cove and Princess Creek, have reopened on Odell Lake after the removal
of trees that were a safety hazard to campers.

Sunset Cove will remain open. Princess Creek will open; however, it will close later in the summer
when construction begins on a new boat launch and day use facility. Campgrounds updates for the
Deschutes National Forest can be found at Hoodoo.com or people can contact the Crescent Ranger
District for further information about campgrounds on Odell Lake.
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